
“A”WESOME NEWS 
  OCTOBER 2016 

Chapter NH-A meets monthly, (except December)   

Wingate Hall, Bethany Chapel    54 Newbury Road ,  Manchester, NH 03103 

at   7:00 PM on the third  Friday of the month.                        

 

Who’s —- Who 
In Chapter NH-A 

 
 

  Chapter & Asst. District Directors 
David & Bonnie Bolster 
gwrra.nh.a@gmail.com 

603-624-0268 

 
Assistant Chapter Directors 
Chris & Lynne Christensen 

captchris09@gmail.com 
 

Chapter Treasurer 
Julie Bernier 

978-201-6566 
 

Chapter & District Educator 

Richard Bernier 
richardbernier530@comcast.net 

 
Assistant Chapter Educator 

Doug Melanson 
dougmel@outlook.com 

 
Chapter MEC 

Glenn Daniels 
gwrra.nh-a@comcast.net 

 

Chapter Ride Coordinator 
Paul Morrisette 

morrissettep@yahoo.com 
 

Chapter Webmaster 
Bob Wilson 

 

Chapter Photographer 
Leanne Clayton 

 
Chapter Newsletter Editors 

Chris and Lynne Christensen 
2016-2017 District Couple of the Year 

gwrra.nh.a.news@gmail.com 
 

Region B Directors 
Tom & Renee Washuk 

Regionbdirectors.tom.renee@gmail.com 

570-474-1014 
 

District Director 
Ed Heath 

nhg-gwrra@hotmail.com 
603-934-4168 

 

 

 

NH-A Website 

www.gwrranha.org 

From the Chapter Director 

NH/VT District  

https://gwrranhdistrict.shutterfly.com 

 

      Cont’d on next page 

Goldwing Road Riders Association                                                                                                         

has always promoted “safety 

through education”. GWRRA      

Rider Education, working with 

MSF and other motorcycle safety 

programs, is committed to excel-

lence in motorcycle safety. 

Through commitment, education, and application, GWRRA 

members can reduce our “incident” rate significantly.  On a 

recent ride, we had an “incident”.  The purpose of this arti-

cle is not to go into the details of the “incident” but to 

bring to light WHAT happened after the “incident”.  NH-A 

has NEVER practiced MOTORCYCLE CRASH SCENE RE-

SPONSE like the fire drills we practiced in elementary 

school, but the unthinkable DOES HAPPEN. And SOME-

WHERE from listening to our Ride Educators and attending 

seminars, it was there, ingrained in our minds, when we 

had to respond! It was wonderful to see the response 

spring to action:  The Ride Captain took the riders in front 

of the “incident” to a safe parking place. Two members 

took spots at the front and back of the “incident” to direct 

traffic. A member equipped with a first aid kit from their 

bike administered first aid. Two other members shut off 

the bike and righted it. Other members talked and reas-

sured the rider to make sure they stayed calm. Thankfully, 

there was no need to call for emergency help and all were 

fine and were able to continue the ride home. As Chapter 

Directors, we were proud to see how NH-A members 

jumped into action, without direction, to secure the scene 

and insure the safety of everyone that afternoon. 

 

  

http://www.gwrra.org/
http://www.gwrranha.org/
https://www.google.com/maps/place/Bethany+Chapel/@42.9306575,-71.4530798,17z/data=!3m1!4b1!4m2!3m1!1s0x89e24c3fb7210f97:0x8c2c0fa85d48cb3a
mailto:gwrra.nh.a@gmail.com?subject=Chapter%20Director
mailto:captchris09@gmail.com?subject=Newsletter
mailto:richardbernier530@comcast.net?subject=Rider%20Education
mailto:richardbernier530@comcast.net
mailto:dougmel@outlook.com?subject=newsletter
mailto:gwrra.nh-a@comcast.net?subject=MEC
mailto:morrissettep@yahoo.com?subject=Ride%20Co-ordinator
http://www.gwrranha.org/contact-us.html
mailto:gwrra.nh.a.news@gmail.com?subject=Newsletter
mailto:Regionbdirectors.tom.renee@gmail.com
mailto:nhg-gwrra@hotmail.com
http://www.gwrra-northeastregion.org/
http://www.gwrranha.org/index.html
http://www.gwrranha.org/


 

NH-A is very proud to have two members in our chapter that are Ride Educators:  Dick Ber-

nier, NH/VT District Educator and NH-A Chapter Educator and Doug Melanson, NH-A As-

sistant Chapter Educator.  Each month, they present seminars and videos and discuss topics 

to promote motorcycle safety.  There are additional seminars and riding classes that are of-

fered throughout the year at rallies and at special classes but the TRUTH is that you don’t 

have to go any further than your monthly chapter gathering to get training.  And remember 

that every GWRRA Chapter has an education portion at their monthly get-together...so NH 

has 3 other chapters and VT has 2 chapters...and there are plenty of neighboring chapters and 

districts.  There is a WEALTH of GWRRA education out there! 

So keep attending your monthly chapter gathering and we urge you to visit other GWRRA 

monthly chapter gatherings as well….not only are they FUN...but you will LEARN some-

thing too!  And it will be there when you need it the most. 

 

Warm Wing Wishes,  

David & Bonnie Bolster 

Please join us this Friday Oct. 21 at the Gathering by wearing ANY animal print 

(hats, ties and clothes), 

NH-A will donate $5.00 a person To: 

THE HEIFER INTERNATIONAL RELIEF 

ORGANIZATION. For more information visit 

their website at  www.heifer.org 

http://www.heifer.org




 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Our September Get Together was held a week later than usual due to the 

VT-A Wells Ogunquit weekend.  There were 43 attendees.  We had 3  

visitors from NH-G and NH-E came with a GANG of 8, so they captured 

the VT/NH District flag.  A special welcome to  Liz & Pat Paszko who also 

joined the fun for the evening.  

Scott Smith talked about the Sebego Lake Ride that he and his wife, Cheryl 

“road-captained”.  The ride included 5 chapters, 28 bikes and 48 riders.  It 

was a BIGGIE.  Great Ride, Great time.  Chapter Directors, Bonnie and 

David Bolster reviewed our Mt.  Washington Brunch ride and the camping 

weekend at Cold Springs Campground.   Chapter participation on all the 

events has been great! 

Everyone who completed the GRANITE STATE puzzle in the monthly 

newsletter was given a FORTUNE COOKIE in honor on Fortune Cookie 

Day that was celebrated 9/13.  Each person was asked to read their fortune 

and add “on your Goldwing” to the end of the phrase.  “You are the con-

troller of your destiny...on your Goldwing.”  Plenty of funny fortunes were 

read! 

Our Assistant Chapter Educator, Doug Melanson talked about safe driving 

techniques during the rain, also known as “RIDING IN THE WET” as the 

English driver in video kept referring to it as.  After the presentation, Doug 

was presented with this Chapter Team/Educator rockers and pin.  We are 

proud to have Doug as part of the NH-A Education Team. 

NH/VT District MEC, Carole Sheehan presented Lynne and Chris Chris-

tensen with their District Couple of the Year Rockers.  District Director, 

Ed Heath attended the gathering and was there to present outgoing ACD’s 

Scott and Cheryl Smith with a certificate of appreciation for their 4 years of 

service as NH-A officers.  Ed also presented Lynne and Chris Christensen, 

NH-A newly appointed ACD’S with their Chapter Team/Assist. Directors 

rockers and pins.  It’s a very busy evening...lots of congrats and excitement.  

SO...how to end such a great night?  Dessert was strawberry shortcake!  

The winner of the Rider’s Pool was David Bolster. Leanne and Frank Clay-

ton won the 50/50  jackpot totaling $94.00 

Our next chapter gathering is scheduled for Friday, October 21st.  

Don’t miss the fun.  



Please let us know if you would like us to add your birthday and/or anniversary to our newsletter. 

                                               Gwrra.nh.a.newsletter@gmail.com 

        LAURA DANIELS    10/3 

      VINCE LAPOSTA    10/12 

      BRUCE LUHRS        10/23 

 

      Bill and Carol Chadwick   10/6 

     Doug and Deb Melanson   10/10 

     Roger and Marty Cruzan   10/21 

HAPPY ANNIVERSARY 

http://www.aceupholsteryinc.com/
http://jacquesflowers.com/
mailto:Gwrra.nh.a.newsletter@gmail.com?subject=birthdays/anniversaries


 



 

  “A”WESOME MEMBER PROFILE 
                 

 

  

 

   Scott and Cheryl 

           Smith 
 

 

 

 

 

  Where are you from?  I grew up in Saugus Mass. And Cheryl grew up in Cambridge Mass. 

 

How did you meet? At McDonalds in Somerville Mass. I would go there and get breakfast in the morning. 

 

How long have you been married? 31 years. 

 

How many children and what are their names?  Chris still lives at home and is currently looking to by his 

first house and Kim lives in Derry NH. 

 

What are your occupations?  Cheryl works in Member Services at Hanscom AFB and I work at Bonnell Ford in 

Winchester Mass. as a Wholesale Parts Rep/Salesman. 

 

What brought you to New Hampshire? We had always dreamed of moving to New Hampshire and buying a 

home here to raise our family. 

 

How long have you been riding motorcycles? Since I was 15 and Cheryl is planning to get her license within a 

year. 

 

What led you to GWRRA? When I bought my wing, I was told about GWRRA, but did not join until several 

years later, after I met Dave and Bonnie at Americade. 

 

What was your first motorcycle? A 1972 Honda XL 250 stroke endure. 

 

What are your hobbies/interests? I love to go on cruises and love the Caribbean. I enjoy camping, music, swim-

ming, snowmobiling and of course riding my wing. Cheryl loves camping, Disney and riding on the wing with me. 

Cheryl just recently bought a Can-Am Spider and is looking forward to get her license. 

 

Any pets, what type and names? We have had many. The most recent ones we adopted are a cat named Auro-

ra and a dog named Rex. 

 

Ever held any positions in GWRRA? We have been Assistant Chapter Directors for NH-A 

 

Have you had any GWRRA Training? We have both gone thru OCP Training, Road Captain Training and Ad-

vanced Rider Training. 
 

                    

                                              
                 

 

  

 

 

              

                 

 

  

 



                                 

                               Combined Chapter  NH/VT District Ride Schedule :  

                                       https://gwrranhdistrict.shutterfly.com/calendar   

                                                Click options click subscribe, 

****Anything highlighted in maroon, is a hyperlink to a map or web-

site for the destination.**** 

SUNDAY MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY SATURDAY 

      1 

2 3 4 5 6 7 

 

8 

NH-T  

Gathering 

9 

 
NH-G Gathering 

8 am to eat 

9 am meeting 

10 11 12 13 14 15 

16 17 18 19 20 21 

NH-A  

Gathering 

Bethany  

Chapel  7pm 

22 

23 

   

 

 

                       30   

24  

 

 

 

      

              31 

25 26 27 28 

NH-E Gathering 

6:30  PM 

Must  RSVP to 

Ron, It is a  

Special dinner. 

29 

 

 

 

 2016    OCTOBER 

http://winstrikes.com/
http://www.goldenrodrestaurant.com/
https://www.google.com/maps/place/The+Old+Salt+Restaurant+at+Lamie's+Inn/@42.9423101,-70.8402582,17z/data=!3m1!4b1!4m5!3m4!1s0x89e2e840d1f7e287:0x1a1a088eb3d628ab!8m2!3d42.9423062!4d-70.8380695C:/Users/Lynne/Documents/Custom%20Office%20Templates
https://www.google.com/maps/place/The+Old+Salt+Restaurant+at+Lamie's+Inn/@42.9423101,-70.8402582,17z/data=!3m1!4b1!4m5!3m4!1s0x89e2e840d1f7e287:0x1a1a088eb3d628ab!8m2!3d42.9423062!4d-70.8380695C:/Users/Lynne/Documents/Custom%20Office%20Templates
https://www.google.com/maps/place/Lochmere+Golf+%26+Country+Club/@43.4669827,-71.5495825,17z/data=!3m1!4b1!4m5!3m4!1s0x89e2751597bd1305:0xaa056bfd787ddce6!8m2!3d43.4669788!4d-71.5473938C:/Users/Lynne/Documents/Custom%20Office%20Templates
https://www.google.com/maps/place/Bethany+Chapel/@42.9306614,-71.4530798,17z/data=!3m1!4b1!4m5!3m4!1s0x89e24c3fb7210f97:0x8c2c0fa85d48cb3a!8m2!3d42.9306575!4d-71.4508911
https://www.google.com/maps/place/Bethany+Chapel/@42.9306614,-71.4530798,17z/data=!3m1!4b1!4m5!3m4!1s0x89e24c3fb7210f97:0x8c2c0fa85d48cb3a!8m2!3d42.9306575!4d-71.4508911
https://www.google.com/maps/place/Jaffrey's+Country+Cafe/@42.8169132,-72.0186747,17z/data=!3m1!4b1!4m5!3m4!1s0x89e17ccacb19614f:0x12b0c9b58b917af2!8m2!3d42.8169093!4d-72.016486


http://www.naultspowersports.com/


LOCATIONS IN HOOKSETT AND MANCHESTER NH! 

SHOW YOUR GWRRA MEMBERSHIP CARD FOR A 10% DISCOUNT 

Hooksett NH 

1329 Hooksett Rd 

Tel: 603-622-5151 

Manchester NH 

296 South Willow Street 

Tel: 603-623-6565 (WE DELIVER!) 

Welcome To The D.W. Diner 
where good and friends come together! 
 
Serving breakfast 7 days a week from 6am - 2pm, and 
lunch Monday through Friday from 11am - 2pm. We guarantee 
to serve fresh made to order breakfast sandwiches and lunch. 
Being consistent in serving our community and visitors with 
great food is the reason why we keep cooking everyday. 
 
Great food, excellent prices and outstanding service make the 
DW Diner a great place to have a meal!  
 
We offer complete breakfast and lunch menus, we also 
serve breakfast all day every day. 

    
We recently finished a remodel. Come check us out! 

 
 

416 Daniel Webster Highway 
     Merrimack, NH 03054  

http://www.sals-pizza.com/locations/manchester-nh/
http://www.sals-pizza.com/
http://www.sals-pizza.com/
http://www.sals-pizza.com/
http://www.sals-pizza.com/
http://www.sals-pizza.com/
http://www.dwdiner.com/


 

Glenn’s Points to Ponder 

HOW IS IT POSSIBLE TO HAVE A CIVIL WAR? 

-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

IF ONE SYNCHRONIZED SWIMMER DROWNS,  
………………..DO THE REST DROWN TOO? 

  

 New Definition of the Month: 

  

ECLIPSE:     What an English barber does for a living 
  

 Maybe you knew this & Maybe Not 

*********************************************************** 

Did you know the saying "God willing and the creek don't rise" was in 
reference to the Creek Indians and not a body of water? It was written by 
Benjamin Hawkins in the late 18th century. He was a politician and Indi-
an diplomat. While in the south, Hawkins was requested by the Presi-
dent of the U.S. to return to Washington . In his response, he was said to 
write, "God willing and the Creek don't rise." Because he capitalized the 
word "Creek" he was referring to the Creek Indian Tribe and not a body 
of water…….Now you know..”THE REST OF THE STORY” 

http://www.freedomcyclenh.com/






Sources: 

Ken Condon, Motorcyclist Magazine, “5 Tips for Riding in the Rain”  

Zack Courts, Motorcyclist Online, “10 Anti-Fog Shield & Visor Products Tested” 

Pinlock website  

YouTube: Motorcycle Tips on Riding in the Rain 

YouTube: ROADCRAFT School of Motorcycling - Lesson: How to Ride a Motor-

cycle in the Rain or on Wet Roads 

http://www.motorcyclistonline.com/10-anti-fog-shield-visor-products-tested
http://www.motorcyclistonline.com/10-anti-fog-shield-visor-products-tested
http://www.motorcyclistonline.com/10-anti-fog-shield-visor-products-tested
http://www.motorcyclistonline.com/10-anti-fog-shield-visor-products-tested
http://pinlock.com/
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=kv8cVOkfvTI
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=kv8cVOkfvTI
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=kv8cVOkfvTI


 I would like to sell the parts that were removed from my 

bike as a result of the trike conversion.  My bike is a 2004 
GL1800 ABS. I will be looking for best reasonable offer.   

1.  Suspension preload assembly    

2. Fish chrome side stand 

Call Don Clark at  603-315-8090 

 

  

2- 205/60R 15 Cooper car  tires mounted on 2- 15"  5 lug California Side 

Car rims. 

These mounted tires have less than 

8000 miles on them. They were part 

of my trike conversion 

In 2012.  Asking. $100. For the pair 

or best reasonable offer. 

CALL  RAY                        

          603-315-5157            Email: bucka4@comcast.net 

IT’s a 1999 Honda Valkyrie Interstate with under 40,000 miles on it. It’s in excellent condition and it 

comes with  

a $500 CB radio.  I am asking $6,495.00 for it, but for GWRRA Members, $6,200.  

Call Dick Bernier at 978-496-4363 

   CLASSIFIEDS 

   2001 Gold Wing – GL1800A1 – Blue, ABS brakes 

Always garaged, excellent condition 50,600 miles, Bike show winner (Best in Show) 

CB radio, 6 disk CD changer, XM radio, Garman mount, Radar detector, Cell Phone connection, all connect to helmet 

Many chrome accessories and full light package, extra parts, 

Hartco Custom seat with cloth eagle cover, back rest and passage arm rests 

Heated hand grips, Tulsa windshield, Baker air wings, front and rear Progressive springs, Belly Pan 

Shoei Helmet – white, Bike cover, Luggage bag, full bike cover, 

Price $9,800 cash or bank check, clear title, available Concord NH 

Contact Ed Lewis 603-224-5812 or ed_lewis@comcast.net  

mailto:bucka4@comcast.net?subject=Wheels/Tires
mailto:richardbernier530@comcast.net?subject=1999%20Honda%20Valkyrie%20Interstate
mailto:ed_lewis@comcast.net?subject=Bike%20for%20sale


   SEE YOU on the other side 
               

This was found in a Newsletter from Nov. 2012. Thank you Bonnie for finding this. 

    272385 


